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Ministry of Communications 


Department of Telecommunications 
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6th Floor, Sanchar Bhawan, 20 Ashoka Road, New Delhi-110 001 


No. J-19045/10/2022-SAT 	 Date:15/11/2022 

Office Memorandum 

Subject: Removal of requirement to obtain Wireless Operating license 
(WOL) forVSATs operating under Commercial Very Small Aperture 
terminal - Closed User Group (VSAT CUG) license. ·reg. 

It has been decided to remove the requirement of WOL for the VSATs 
operating under a Commercial VSAT CUG License with immediate effect The 
license for the Hub/gateway station will be sufficient for the entire system. 

2. Hence, the VSAT CUG operators are no longer required to submit 
periodic deployment data to WPC Wing for endorsement on their Hubl 
Gateway licenses. SACFA clearance will however continue to apply on the 
VSATs. 

3. The Wol for HUB/gateway stations will continue to be issued as per 
existing procedure. 

Sr. Deputy Wireless Advisor 
to the Government of India 

To: 

l1. 	All stakeholders 

2. 	Sr.DWA(ASMS), WPC Wing, may kindly arrange to upload this letter on DoT 
website 

3. 	DOG( Satellite}, Sanchar Bhawan, Do T for information 
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